CORPORATE SERVICES LEAD MEMBER BRIEFING

23RD AUGUST, 2004.

PRESENT: Councillors Hinds and Murphy



K. Clare, S. Fryer, J. Spink and M. Vickers



R. Wynne also attended

· Record of the meeting held on 9th August, 2004, - noted

· Business Rate Write-offs:-

· Approval to write off £174,916.05 relating to 38 cases

· That future reports contain details of the trends in the various types of write-offs

· Housing and Council Tax Benefits – Local Scheme – agreed that the report be submitted to a meeting of the Cabinet for approval

· Writing off of bad debt – Stephen Fryer submitted details of the procedures involved for the collection of council tax, business rates, benefit overpayments and sundry debts and the subsequent writing off of the debt

· Higher Broughton Regeneration Partnership Short Term Funding – approval to short term funding, initially of £400k but up to a maximum of £600k, to the Higher Broughton (GP) Limited, subject to refinancing by the Royal Bank of Scotland on resolution of the CPO for Higher Broughton

· Alley Gating Project: -

· Approval to the funding of the (a) temporary post (for 12 months) of Market Support Officer and (b) planning and closure costs associated with 5schemes per month over the 12 month period at a total cost of £96,271 

· That John Spink investigate other forms of funding that may be available

· Finance Monthly Update – specific reference to:-

· Two graduate trainee accountant appointed and commenced work

· Potential funding issue with NRF resolved 

· Housing pooled capital receipts – identification of options to maximise the Council’s retained share

· 2003/04 Final Accounts approved by Accounts Committee on 16th August, 2004.

· VAT refunds

· Education and Leisure Accountancy Team – staffing issue

· Benchmarking – accountancy function showed up favourably in 2 recent exercises

· Payroll – 8 out of 10 returns submitted on time

· Debtors –increase in total debt due to issue of £13m of invoices

· Creditors – performance above the target of 94% for the first time this year

· Purchasing – rebates from LAPP £46,514 since 1st April, 2004.

· Energy Audit – expression of interest made for Beacon Council status for sustainable energy

· Computer audit – additional work for Oldham and Sheffield

· Examination successes

· John Spink to send copies of the graphs to all Members

· Corporate Services Revenue Budget Monitoring – 

· Salaries currently £71k underspent

· Saving of £157k on renegotiated Oracle licences

· Network upgrade UPS/SAN’s to be funded from saving on Oracle licences

· Benefits payments net overspend of approximately £200k – further report next month

· National Fraud Initiative – Insurance Claims – support for the extension of the Audit Commissions fraud initiative to include compensation claims made by members of the public

· Capital expenditure proposal  - approval to 

· Phase 2 of the A56 Bury New Road Bus Corridor - £161.8K

· Hough Lane footbridge refurbishment - £162k

· Exceptions to Standing Orders – following exceptions be approved

· Capita to carry out surveys on principal classified roads, unclassified road network and footways.

· Appointment of consultants GVA Grimley in connection with the proposed food store and CPO at Salford Shopping City.

· Acceptance of a negotiated price for accommodation works on the Bridgemere site in connection with Cadishead Way Phase 2

